
 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ  

Dear Monty South Community 
  

I hope that everyone in our school community has enjoyed a great break and managed 
to share some quality time together in the beautiful spring weather. Many students 
(and staff) have returned from exciting holiday destinations, and it always appears to 
me that in the two weeks since I have seen the children, they have shot up and appear 
well and truly ready for the next year.   
Term 4 is traditionally an action-packed term and we look forward to the challenges 
that we will face in the coming weeks. Our children are well rested, the staff have 
planned and prepared a busy learning program and the number of events, excursions 
and programs undertaken in Term 4 will keep us all very busy indeed.  
 

A reminder to all students that our sunsmart policy requires that a sun smart hat is 
worn in the playground and when walking between areas.  Sun protection is a priority 
for all children and staff members. Please ensure hats are clearly named so they can be 
returned to the rightful owners.  
 

The 2017 AFL Grand Final and the 2017 NRL Grand Final were held during the holidays 
and with so many smiling Tigers and Storm supporters the results were indeed popular 
outcomes. With the Spring Racing Carnival underway and the A League soccer season 
kicking off all we need now is for the cricket to commence and we are once again the 
sporting capital of our nation.  
 

Prior to the holidays we were informed by the Regional Facilities group and the Project 
Managers that we have been allocated an additional portable classroom (2 classrooms) 
for siting on our grounds. At this stage we are unsure of the exact location but it is 
likely to be where the portables will be placed whilst building works are being 
undertaken.   
 

The exciting news is that on Tuesday, I met with the architects, and Education 
Department and government officials and our building plans were all agreed on and 
signed off.  Thus, we can officially release the plans for our building to our school 
community.  We will place more detailed plans on the website from next week but 
here is a snapshot.   
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²ƘŀǘΩǎ /ƻƳƛƴƎ ¦ǇΚ 

2017 Term 4   

Oct  
Mon 9  Term 4 Commences  
 
 
Wed 18 Commonwealth Bank 

Rewards Day ςDeck at 
lunchtime.  

 
 Lunchtime BOLT Program  
 

 Assembly 2.45-
3.15pm 

 
Mon 23-Year 5 camp to Anglesea 

begins 
 
Wed 25-Year 5 campers return 
 
Thurs 26 Parents and Friends 

Halloween Disco  
 

Nov 

Mon 6  Report Writing Day ς
NO STUDENTS 

 
Tues 7  Melbourne Cup Day-Public 

Holiday 
 
Wed 8 School Council meeting 

7.15pm 
 
 YEAR 2 Sunnystones Day 

Camp 
 
Thurs 9 Year 3 Camp 
 
Fri 10  Year 3 campers return 
Mon 13 Prep-2 Swimming program at 

Watermarc 
 

Dec 
Wed 6 MSPS Christmas Carols  
Fri  

 



 

 

 
 
  

 
 
 

 
 
 
We will have more details available as this work progresses but the expected start is 
April 2018.  
 
Planning for 2018 continues and we ask families who are leaving the school next year 
(not current Year 6 students) to inform the Office in writing of their intentions for the 
2018 school year. This greatly assists planning and ensures we have accurate 
projections for grade structures, planning and room allocations.  
 

We have started our new staggered timetable and already we have made quite a 
number of changes in the week.    It is a trial only and like always we are happy to take 
your feedback.   
 

 

Birthdays 

 

Oct 1 - 19 
  

1 Grace Stangolev 
 Madeline Hill 
    

2 Chloe Lee  
     

3 Mina Hopleythompson 
  

5 Raff Byrne 
 Ashlee Ignatiadis 
    

6  Archie Peacock 
 Odette Moore 
 

7 Chase Whiston 
Arden Chan 

 Ruby Timmons 
 Harrison Stavropoulos 
 

10 Zoe Christophidis 
 Bobby Ashby 
 Savannah Risstrom 
   
11 Amy Brilliant 
 

12 Lachlan Holland 
Lennon Mihailovic 
Mackenzie Hall 

  Chloe Green 
 

13 Victoria Perizzolo 
 

15 Jaxon Kohu 
 

16 Polly Ward 
 Sophie Bird 
 

17  Ivy Barnett 
 Charlie Mitchell 
 Jeremy Veldman 
 

19 Isaac Henningsen 
 Koby Gilbert 
 

 
   
 
 
  

 
 



 

 

AS called for in the last newsletter, parents can make requesǘǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ǳƴǘƛƭ Monday 16 October.  I 
should stress that requests will be considered purely on educational or social matters with regards to their child.   Please note we 
do not take requests for specific teachers.  
We have had a number of requests for specific teachers, which I cannot consider.  Also if you make a request, please be aware 
that your child may not get their preferred friendship group.  When placing students in classes there are many things, we take into 
consideration and as you would be aware we cannot meet all of the needs. 
 

During the holidays, I read through the applications for the student leaders for 2018.  This interview process will commence at the 
end of October.  
 

Staff News 
Our congratulations to Lucy Skipper (PS) on her recent engagement to Naish.   
We are thrilled for both of them and we wish them all the best for their future lives together.  
 

  MSPS Achievers 

Thumbs up to the following achievers from our Monty South community (there are many)  
 

Congratulations to Lachie Campbell (1A).  Last weekend, Lachie completed ǘƘŜ ΨAround the BayΩ ōƛƪŜ ride. As a 7 y.o. he was the 
youngest rider to attempt the 50km ride. Apparently, the West Gate Bridge presented a challenge, especially with the high winds, 
which resulted in some adults being blown off their bikes.  Nevertheless, he kept going, and even when he thought he couldn't 
ride anymore, he kept going, and got to the end and got his well-deserved medal and managed to raise $240 for The Smith Family 
to help kids in need. 
     

 Wonderful effort to some of our Year 6 students who have won scholarships for Year 7 next year. 
 

Firstly, Montmorency Secondary College have awarded the following scholarships to: 
 

Emma Kearsey Academic Scholarship 
Hayden Lloyd Sporting Scholarship 
Mia Zapulla Leadership 

 

Ivanhoe Girls Grammar School have awarded a part scholarship to Grace Fisher. 
 

We are very proud of you all. 
 

Finally two of our ex-students and parents have collected awards recently. 

Thumbs up to Josh Weddle (2016) who was a team member of the very successful Eltham Wildcats u14 team, which won the 

National Championships over the holidays making them the best U14 basketball team in Australia.  Congratulations Josh - a superb 

effort. 

 

Thumbs up to Lachlan Bassett (2012) who was awarded a Jagajaga Sports Award from Jenny Macklin for his sporting 

achievements in the Canoe Slalom where he has represented Australia as part of the Under 23 World Championships in the Czech 

Republic in July this year.    

  

And our ex-students were not the only ones to win a Sports Award.  Thumbs up to mum Karen Lloyd (Hayden 6C and Alex 3G) 

who was awarded a Jagajaga Sports Award from Jenny Macklin for her volunteer efforts to our school.  Karen gives hours of her 

time to coach our very successful athletics team.  

 

Another of our mums Taryn Whitmore (Oscar 1L) was also awarded a Sports Award for her services to the Eltham Triathlon Club 

where she is President and a role model and coach.  The award recognises her efforts to the sport in general.   

 

And to one of our ex-mothers, Helen Smith for her involvement as co-ŦƻǳƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ψ.ƻƻǘǎ ŦƻǊ !ƭƭΩΣ ŀ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ 

to distributing more than 30,000 sports equipment items to break down the barriers to sport across Australia.   
 

 



 

 

Have a great w eekend everybody  

 

Leanne Sheean 

Principal  

 
ΨaƻƴǘƳƻǊŜƴŎȅ {ƻǳǘƘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ respectful, creative, curious and 
ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜǊǎΦΩ 

Our Belief: 

We believe that every person in our Montmorency South school community has the capacity to assist each student in attaining 
our vision. 
 
Motto  

¶ Together  we learn, lead and achieve 

 

 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

Paper Pickup raffle winners 
 

Eve, Zac and Dylan accept the joint 
sports awards for Tyto and Otus 

 

Our sporting achievers 
 



 

 

Students of the Week   - Week 10 Term 3 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pixie Ferguson   2R                   For her dedication to learn her lines for the P-2 Concert - you sounded great! 
Chase Oosterweghel  2R         For showing kindness and understanding by helping a class member at the P-2 Concert. 
Toby Simon 4L                          For challenging himself throughout our maths unit of fractions.  Excellent work! 
Charles Chislett 5N                  For his passion for writing rich and engaging stories. 
Charli Stewart  4C                    For producing an authentic and well-edited weather report video. 
River Stojanovski-Simeon 2T  For focussing hard on the task at hard during the Maths Challenge Day. Well done! 
Zeke Larsen 2T                          For being a caring and considerate team member during the Maths Challenge Day. Keep it up! 
Isla Chessell 1L                          For her wonderful dedication and commitment in her acting role in the Junior School Concert. 
Noah Martin 1A                        For your fantastic explanation about your seed germination experiment! You used descriptive 
ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴǘΗ 
Taylon Pham 3G                        For being a focussed student who is always ready and eager to learn in class. 
Mya Lyons  2D                           For regularly contributing thoughtful ideas to our class discussions. Well done! 
Celine Rodwell  3M                  For always working to improve her learning and being a great friend to all. 
Lily Veale  3M                            For always doing her personal best and working hard to improve her learning. 
Maddie Carter  1W                   For showing outstanding resilience during concert. Awesome job!! 
Kayla Hird  4A                            For creating a very detailed poster on her environmental foot print. 
Phoenix Jewell  5J                     For being a caring and thoughtful friend to her classmates. 
Ben Knight  5J                            For keeping us entertained with his great sense of humour. 
Jed Stewart 1V                          For making excellent improvement in his spelling. 
Jaxon Kohu  2P                          For demonstrating fantastic leadership and confidence during the Prep-2 concert! Well done! 
Cassandra Pinto-Calleja  2P    For persisting and learning her lines for the Prep-2 concert! !  
Charlie Gruneklee    6H            For being a tactful and inclusive team member. 
Will Hammond  6H                    For being a good team player and helping others with their learning. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

FOUNDATION Classroom Clippings  
This week in PrepΧ 

 

Welcome back! From what all the Prep teachers are hearing, you all had wonderful holidays, with many 
travelling to marvellous destinations.  
 
We have a busy term 4 ahead of us with many exciting events such as swimming, the Halloween disco and 
Carols by Candlelight.  
 
Learning Focuses 
 
Maths ς This week in maths, we have been revising addition and using known problem solving strategies. 
Such strategies we have been using are drawing a diagram, using materials such as counters or working 
backwards. We are doing this to ensure students know that there are many different ways to solve a maths 
problem.   
 
Reading ς In our reading sessions, we have been reviewing predicting the texts we read during modelled 
reading, teacher focus groups and read to self. We use the title and illustration on the front cover (as well as 
our prior knowledge) on the topic to help us create a prediction.  
  
Writing ς During writing sessions, students have been following the writing process to create their own 
imaginary recount of their school holidays. The stories create may be inspired from actual events the 
students participated in on their holidays. Student have also been participating in writing rotations, which 
have allowed them to work on skills such as handwriting, drawing and spelling.   
 
Inquiry- !ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ LƴǉǳƛǊȅ ǘƻǇƛŎΣ άCǊƻƳ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ōƛƎ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƎǊƻǿέΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
discussing their neighbourhood (the area you live in) and the communities that they belong to. Students 
have been opened up to the idea that they belong to many different communities and future lessons will see 
them learning about what communities need to flourish.  
 

 

 YEAR 1 Classroom Clippings  

 
Welcome back to the final term of Year 1! We have an event packed term including Swimming lessons, Step Up, Year 1 
Extended Stay and Carols.  
 
The students will also be extending their learning in a number of areas including writing poetry and narratives, 
understanding money, multiplication and location in Maths, and comprehending increasingly challenging texts.  
 
The Year 1 students had an absolute ball at Bundoora Park Farm on Wednesday. The excursion tied into our Inquiry Unit 
óFrom Little Things Big Things Growô. The students participated in an education program about composting, worm farms, 
planting and scone baking. The students will now focus on how food gets from the farm to the plate. 
 
Next week your child will be involved in: 
 

Reading 
 

The students will be learning about the placement of apostrophes for contractions and possessions, 
as well as making beyond the text predictions to demonstrate a broader understanding of what they 
are reading.  
 



 

 

Writing The students have begun exploring the writing genre of Poetry. The students will learn how to 
compose and record different poems including Acrostics, Haikus and Diamantes. 
 

Spelling The students continue to focus on spelling rules and codes at their targeted spelling level.  
 

Mathematics The students are revisiting the concept of Addition. They will be concentrating on applying their 
knowledge of place value when adding numbers using the split strategy. They will also be learning 
about how to record and solve vertical addition equations. 
 

Inquiry  Now that the students have attended the Bundoora Park Farm excursion, the students will focus on 
how food is grown, how it changes and how it is transformed into other foods.  

 

YEAR 2 Classroom Clippings  
²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ нΩǎΗ LǘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƳƛƭƛƴƎ faces back at school. We hope you are 
ready for a busy and exciting term full of learning.  
 
Reading 
We are focusing on the comprehension strategy of interpreting Figurative Language and thinking about why 
authors use them. Figurative language is language that uses words or expressions with a meaning that is 
different from the literal interpretation. Students have had fun learning about Metaphors and Similes and 
using them to describe their families or pets.  
 
Writing 
We have been exploring Information Reports and deconstructing them to find text features.  Students will 
then be creating their own information report composer and will have the option of recording also.  
 
Maths 
We have been learning about Chance and discussing the likelihood of events occurring, from impossible to 
certain, unlikely to likely. We have also re-visited Place Value to extend our skills in naming, making and 
adding four digit numbers. We held a maths investigation day that involved the students making paper 
planes, measuring the distance thrown, calculating the area of the plane and record the distances thrown on 
a graph. This task also allowed students to work as part of a team.  Some classes are yet to finish this task.  
 
 
Inquiry 
CǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ǳƴƛǘ ΨCǊƻƳ [ƛǘǘƭŜ ¢ƘƛƴƎǎΣ .ƛƎ ¢ƘƛƴƎǎ DǊƻǿΩ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƘƻǎŜƴ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ƛƴ ŀ ΨDǊƻǿŜǊǎΩ ƻǊ Ψ.ǳƛƭŘŜǊǎΩ ƎǊƻǳǇΦ CǊƻƳ ƘŜǊŜΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ŦƻǊƳǳƭŀǘŜ ŀ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
investigate, where they could work towards a finished product following the design process. We are excited 
to see what questions they come up with and have had some great ideas so far! 
We are also be completing a Kindness project.  
 
 

YEAR 4 Classroom Clippings  
Welcome back to term 4! We have a very busy and exciting term ahead of us. From our Inquiry Projects to a 
Maths Day and everything in between we are going to be kept on our toes. We are all very excited to get 
into it. 
 
hǳǊ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƛƴ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ƛǎ ƻƴ ά¢ƘŜ ¢Ǌŀƛǘǎ ƻŦ ŀ DƻƻŘ wŜŀŘŜǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ 
comprehension strategies and finding understandings from texts we read, visualize and watch. We will be 



 

 

practising different comprehension skills that come from our Fountas and Pinnell reading program as well as 
looking at our CARS and STARS comprehension strategies.  
 
In Writing, to begin with this week the students have been sharing their holiday adventures in the form of a 
postcard. Throughout the term, we will be looking at different kinds of poetry. We will investigate and write 
different kinds of poems and learn the structure of these as well as publishing a variety of poems. 
 
In Maths, we are keeping in shape! By that, we mean exploring and investigating different kinds of shapes 
both 2D and 3D. In week 2, we are holding a Maths Day on Friday October 20th with a focus on Volume and 
Capacity, Number and Mass. The students will be in mixed class groups and visit three different teachers to 
complete a variety of fun and engaging activities. 
 
²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ LƴǉǳƛǊȅ ǳƴƛǘ ǘƻǇƛŎ άCǊƻƳ [ƛǘǘƭŜ ¢ƘƛƴƎǎΣ .ƛƎ ¢ƘƛƴƎǎ DǊƻǿΦέ ¢ƘŜ 
students will be developing a project that will have a benefit on our whole school environment. They will 
work in groups to get their project running and develop a plan on how this will impact our school 
community. At the end of last term to begin our thinking we had Edendale Farm come out and we had a 
number of sessions to get our ideas flowing. Below are some pictures from our day.   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Next week in Year 4: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Reading We are practising our comprehension skills. 

Writing We are learning about the structure of Haiku poems and writing one. 

Spelling We will continue our two spelling lessons per week, one focusing on the spelling rules, and the 
other, on the set list of words and how they reflect the rules taught. 

Maths We will be exploring three maths concepts on our Maths Day; Volume and Capacity, Mass and 
Number. 

Inquiry We will be splitting into groups to design a project that will have an effect on our whole school 
environment. 



 

 

Y EAR 5  Classroom Clippings      

 



 

 
 


